145c King Henry’s Road

NW3 3RD

13t October 2021
Mr Nathaniel Young
Development Management
Camden Town Hall
Judd Street
WC1H 9JE

RE PLANNING Application No 2021/3370/P (106 King Henry’s Road NW3)

Dear Sir,
We are a longstanding residents of King Henry's Road and live at No 145.

We have belatedly discovered that the above planning application was made during the
summer, and we write to lodge our objections to the proposed development on the following
grounds:

« The proposed additional storey would be entirely out of keeping with the location. It is
mid terrace and would introduce an ugly and inappropriate break into the street
scene and neighbourhood generally.

« |t would depart from the uniformity of the Chalcots Park Estate which has a
harmonious design and respects height.

« The proposed additional floor would be out of step with the original design concepts
of the Estate which so far have been well preserved and ensured that the area
retains its unique and special feeling ~ to allow this proposal would set a wrong
precedent and lead to incremental erosion of that concept to the detriment of the
neighbourhood.

¢ The property has already been extended by the excavation of a basement and the
proposed additional space does not add anything tangible in terms of the current
local housing stock.

Yours faithfully

William Leefe and Angela Leefe



